

# 2009-07-16 Developers Conference Call

## Date

16 July 2009

## In Attendance

- Ben Wolfe
- Darius Jazayeri
- Justin Miranda
- Win Ribeka

<!--

- Mike Seaton
  - Burke Mamlin
  - Paul Biondich
  - Brian McKown
- >

## Agenda

- What to name the new module servlet?
- Releasing 1.5 RC ?
- Serialization update

## Minutes

- The "moduleServlet" part of /moduleServlet/moduleid/servletName should be shortened.
  - /s/, /ms/, /servlet/, /m/ ?
  - Justin votes for /module/ or "/modserv/"
  - Darius votes for /ms/
  - Win has an anti-vote for /ms/
- Releasing 1.5 RC ?
  - the reporting module will replace the reportingcompatibility module. reportingcompatibility is for 1.5, reporting is for 1.6
  - Darius is not comfortable with releasing a stable release without a major implementation testing it on their staging server
  - Darius is still working on "things to test". (aka, a PIH intern is working on selenium scripts)
  - The RC is good enough to release with the same amount of testing (aka, one developer) clicking on a bunch of things that should work.
- Serialization update
  - Whats in trunk for serialization is in 1.5
  - Justin is going to use the serialization branch to test
- Logic to a module before 1.5 ?
  - no
- synchronization sprint?
  - TODO: Darius to ping Maros to get it set up
  - Where to host the sprint?
    - More people are in the midwest...
    - Can PIH buy (or get their old one working?) video conf equipment instead of flying a few devs to Indy?
    - TODO: Darius to look into the above